The Patagonian

May 2021

Issue #31

Annual HOA Meeting Thursday, May 6th

Magellan Pool

Social distancing and masks are encouraged

Bring a chair!

Here is a handy tutorial on picking up after your dog:

- 1. Bring bags with you on walks
- 2. Pick up poo with the bags
- 3. Throw the bag of poo away at your home.

Please do not yell at people (children especially!) or follow people berating them for not picking up their dog's poo. And do not threaten to smear the poo on people's doors.



Landscaping Commitee News

The landscaping committee has been busy! They are in the process of looking at the common area trees and determining the ones in the most need of replacement. Please be patient with their efforts. Your landscaping committee members are:

Michelle Durheim michelled62@centurylink.net 208 914 1660 d schmi@msn.com 801 556 2578 Donna English Trees in front of homes are the responsibility of the homeowners. Please call the landscaping committee if you have questions. These are the approved trees for the neighborhood (minimum 2" caliper):

> Flowering Pear Sunburst, Skyline, or Shademaster Locust October Glory Maple Autumn Blaze Maple Norway Columnar Maple Deborah Maple Purple Ash

"If at first you don't succeed, try doing it the way your mom told you to do it from the start "~unknown... (but probably a mom)

POOL NEWS

- 1. The pool will open Saturday, May 22
- 2. Pool keys will be available in our office starting Monday, May 17th. This is for homeowners who moved in after September 2020 and those who don't already have a pool key. Our office is located at: 1861 S Wells Ave Ste 210 Meridian. Please send an email to Debbie (debbie@westparkco.com) to pick up your key. Our office is open Monday - Friday, 8 to 5 (excluding holidays)
- 3. 2021 Pool Committee Members:

Jason Sheets jasonjsheets@gmail.com 208 602 6835 Megan Fox mege8393@hotmail.com 208 681 8393 Steve Duchene steven.duchene@outlook.com 208 703 5003

We would like to thank Tammi Colbert for her 2 years of Pool Committee volunteering! We will miss her valuable contributions to the committee.

- 4. Rules reminders:
- a. Children under 13 years old need an adult with them at the pool. We had many problems last summer with unsupervised children. Please contact the pool committee if you see kids at the pool without an adult.
- b. We also had issues with kids deliberately breaking furniture. Again, contact the pool committee if you see this kind of activity.
- c. If you are sick (fever, headache, vomiting, etc) DO NOT COME TO THE POOL. Babies must wear the swimmer pants over diapers - we had a contamination last year that shut the pool down for a few days.
- d. No music except with headphones, no glass containers, food, drink, alcohol, or tobacco.
- 5. New furniture has been purchased! 12 commercial loungers and 4 commercial umbrellas are on their way.
- 6. The new pool on Rio Chico will open later this summer.

May Holidays

Kentucky Derby Day - 1st Saturday in May

Star Wars Day - May 4th Mother's Day - May 9th International Nurses Day - May 12th

National Hamburger Day - May 28th

Memorial Day - May 31

Social Committee News

We are excited to announce a new committee for Patagonia! Amanda Sheets has volunteered to make the Social Committee a regular part of the Patagonia Community. Please contact Amanda if you have ideas for community activities. amandasheets@outlook.com

FOOD TRUCKS ARE BACK! Sammie Shack May 7th 4-8 PM A3 Catering May 14th 4-8 PM Mountain Berry Bowls May 15th 4-8 PM

All vendors will be set up at the Magellan Pool parking lot